
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

22nd May 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

HALF TERM UPDATE 

 

It has been a very busy half term with exam season already upon us.   The students have settled well into 

the routine and we continue to keep the Year 11 & 13 students in our thoughts and our prayers throughout 

the next few weeks.  We continue to run intervention classes during the half term break and details of 

these are being sent out to parents/carers.   

 

Our KS3 students have also been busy putting together their first Student Newsletter recently, a copy of 

which is available to view here for your interest.  Look out for the next edition after half term. 

 

Uniform 

We have a new school coat on order ready for September, this is made by Regatta and one which we hope 

will be keen to be worn by all our students.   The last of the current coat will be sold from the school office 

via ParentPay at the discounted price of £25, regardless of size.  The retail price of these coats is normally 

between £29 and £38 dependent upon size.  If you would like to purchase one before the end of the summer 

term, please make your payment online and then arrange for collection from Main Reception by either 

yourself or your child. 

 

Rewards/Trips/Visits 

There are a number of reward events taking place this half term in recognition of students’ good behaviour 

and upholding our SOAR (Service, Opportunity, Aspiration & Reward) values. These rewards include 

assemblies with Academic Certificates in all subjects being handed out and Head of Year Awards for Best 

Form who will be rewarded with an ice cream van coming into school for students to receive a treat from.    

 

Key Dates 

Please see below some key dates for the summer term:- 

 

Event Date 

Half Term  W/c Monday 29th May 2023 

Return to School Monday 5th June 2023 

GCSE Years 9 & 10 Music Performance Monday 5th June 2023 

Year 8 East London Mosque Visits 6th, 7th, 13th, 14th, 19th, 20th & 21st June 2023 

Windrush Celebration Thursday 22nd June 2023 

Year 7-10 & 12 AP2 Examinations W/c Monday 26th June 2023 

 

May I remind parents/carers that the October half term break next academic year runs from Monday 23rd 

October until Friday 3rd November 2023.  

 

I hope you have a restful half term break! 

 

Yours in service 

 
Mr A Hall 

HEADTEACHER 

https://cardinalpole-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/tracymortimer_cardinalpole_co_uk/ETa2JfnBdr1Cl0Q-R-BS8ksBGtnnrKWBBKvF0zJ8CDoYgQ?e=nI5fzD

